TWO SPECIAL EVENTS
Last week two special events took place for Top of the South branch in the Nelson/Tasman area – the launch of our new anthology Horizons 3 on Thursday 14 September and our display/information table at the Mapua Literary Festival over the weekend of Friday 15 – Sunday 17 September.
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The launch of Horizons 3 took place at the Refinery ArtSpace on Halifax Street, a new venue for us but one we can recommend. Many thanks to the manager, Ann Braunsteiner, for her help with the arrangements. About thirty people attended, mainly the short story writers and poets included in the publication – even two from the Wellington area who made a special trip. Annika Ohlson-Smith’s catering was enjoyed by everyone, and Seifrieds again provided their wonderful wine. The photograph shows anthology editors Chrissie Ward and Ann Neale with immediate past branch Chair Sue Perkins.
Current  branch Chair, Liz Mahoney, and previous Chair, Sue Perkins, welcomed those attending and thanked the appropriate people. Then Carol Ercolano read the poems by the three poets who have passed away during the last two years: Anne Barret of Picton, Margaret Fearn of Nelson, and Mona Randall of Golden Bay. Some of their family members were present and appreciated this tribute.
Jo Dippie from Page & Blackmore Booksellers couldn’t be there, but we are delighted that the bookshop will continue to sponsor the short story competition in the future. If you would like to order a copy of Horizons 3, go to
http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html
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The display table at the Mapua Literary Festival was organised by David Briggs, and we are very grateful for the hard work he put in. As well as leaflets providing information about NZSA generally and the Top of the South branch in particular, there was a display of recent books by branch members. David provided this report:
‘The display table looked good, and when the few additional unexpected ones arrived part way through, we had 28 books there, so the table was full to its edges. I’m pleased to say that it attracted a lot of attention, and I think that by the end of the weekend most participants at the event had stopped and browsed. One of the main comments from visitors was the wide range of writing that clearly exists in the region. We shuffled the books around at intervals, so everyone got a go at being in the front or the back of the display – and I hope that in the months ahead this interest will turn into a few sales for at least some of us.’ 

Special thanks to Maggie Brown, Emma Stevens and Judith Watson, who each took a turn on the stall, which meant that we could keep it open throughout the main parts of the Festival. We would also like to thank the Festival organisers for inviting us to be present, and we hope this will be the beginning of an ongoing relationship with them.

